Letter from the Editor

Dear readers,

The next volume of <u>The Journal of the International Society for Plastination</u> to be published, volume 22, will contain invited review articles covering all aspects of plastination. It is intended to be a plastination reference manual with all of the procedures described in one volume including current information on the advancements in the field. Subjects covered will range from specimen preparation to new methods for curing polyester. It will undoubtedly be the premier plastination publication for those new to plastination as well as investigators familiar with plastination since its inception.

In my last letter, I asked for nominations to the journal's editorial board. I have not yet received any nominations. If you would like to be a member of the editorial board, please contact me at rbreed@utk.edu. If you know of someone you believe would make a good reviewer, please nominate them and we will contact them.

Yours sincerely, Dr. Robert Brackin Reed, Jr.